
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE JANUARY 17, 2005 

TAX SALE – SHADY VALE LANE PROPERTIES 
RIMWOOD ESTATES HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION 

Recommendation 

The Director of Finance in consultation with the Manager of Property Tax & Assessment 
recommends that Council receive this report for information. 

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to advise Council that Finance staff will be proceeding with a 
property tax sale, as per Council’s direction at its meeting on June 23, 2003, for three pieces of 
vacant land owned by the Rimwood Estates Homeowners Association (REHA), in accordance 
with the Municipal Act, 2001  

Background - Analysis and Options 

As Council is aware from previous reports relating to the closing of Shady Vale Lane, there are 
three pieces of vacant land in vicinity of Shady Vale Lane that are currently owned by the REHA 
for which property taxes have been in arrears in excess of three years. 
 
City staff have met with the representatives of the REHA and with the residents that have an 
interest in these properties and it was made clear by the REHA that they no longer wish to be 
responsible for these lands and have no intention of paying the outstanding property taxes. 
 
As a result and with Council’s direction staff proceeded to have Tax Arrears Certificates 
registered against the properties and all the of necessary notices have been sent to all parties 
that have an interest in the lands.  There is a one-year period following the registration of the Tax 
Arrears Certificate when the owner may pay the taxes and costs in full, or enter into an extension 
agreement with the City.   The one-year period has now passed and the taxes have not been paid 
and no one has expressed an interest in making payment arrangements.  Where this is the case, 
the Municipal Act, 2001, states that the property shall then be offered for public sale.  It is staff’s 
intention to proceed with a tax sale by public tender, with a tender amount sufficient to cover all 
outstanding taxes, penalty, interest and costs. 
 
Should there be successful purchaser the City will be covered for all outstanding monies, and 
clear title will be available to the purchaser.  If there are no successful bids received for the tender 
amount, the municipality has the authority to write-off the outstanding taxes as uncollectible and 
vesting the ownership of the property to the City.  Should this be the case staff will prepare a 
further report to Council and request direction in that regard.   
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 
 

Conclusion 

Finance staff will proceed with the property tax sale on the Rimwood properties as per Council’s 
previous direction.   

 



 

 

Attachments 

Location Map 
Council Extract 

Report prepared by: 

Grace L. Marsh, Ext. 8268 
Manager of Property Tax & Assessment 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Barry E. Jackson, CGA 
Director of Finance 
 



 

 

 




